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And just 

like that… 

summers 

over! 



 
As our calendar continues to flip through the summer months, an 
amazing amount of work is taking place at the synagogue. High Holy 
Days preparations are in full gear. Every corner of our facility is being 
freshened up to ensure the perfection of your spiritual experience. The 
Board, our Professionals and our various Committees are working 
together in overdrive to make sure that every detail is addressed to make 
everything flow smoothly and seamlessly for you and your families. 
 
Our Hebrew School and Hebrew High are also ready for “Opening 

Day”. They are preparing to welcome new and returning students and our new Director of Life Long 
Learning has jumped in with both feet to make certain that our children continue to get the educational 
skills they need to integrate as full participating members of our kehilah. We are building upon our past 
successes and look forward to a very successful year. 
 
Our ECEC continues to grow in numbers and influence due to the amazing work of our professional team 
and our volunteers. Registrations for this year are ahead of last year and we fully expect to be reaching 
participation levels we have not seen in recent times. I encourage all of you to come and experience our 
ECEC Shabbat programs on Fridays at 9:15am. It will not only warm your hearts, but also renew your 
personal enthusiasm about the bright future of B’nai Aviv. 
 
I would be remiss if I didn’t mention the amazing success of our Youth programs. They consistently win 
awards for their achievements and provide an amazing place where our children socialize and prepare to 
confront the challenges they do and will face in our modern society. There is much excitement about the 
new program that includes children in grades K-2.  
 
The work of our Long Range Planning process is continuing. Our survey and its results, which had good 
participation, is being evaluated by the Committee. The next phase is the financial planning process. Please 
keep up to date on our progress in our weekly ENUZ and in future columns in this publication.  
 
There is so much more to be proud of at B’nai Aviv We are a true success story among Conservative 
synagogues and we need to continue our commitment to each other. Our professionals cannot do this alone 
and need our support. Please make sure to thank them for what they do and offer to roll up your sleeves to 
assist in the design and execution of our new and existing programs. 
 
I look forward to seeing you around the synagogue. Together we will ensure a bright and long future of 
B’nai Aviv. Remember,  YOU Belong Here! 
 

B’shalom, 
 

Rich 

From the desk of Rich Cohen, 
B’nai Aviv President 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

 
 

1 
 USY and Kadima  
6:30 pm  

2 
 

3 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  6:30 pm 
 
 
 

4 
Shabbat Services    
9:15 am 
 
Balaban Auf Ruf 
 
 
 

5 
Mitzvah Meals  
9:00 am 
 
Balaban Wedding 

6 
Sisterhood  
Game Day   
1:00 pm 
 
 
 
 

7 
 

 

8 

ECEC New Parent 
Orientation 7:00 pm  

9 

 
 

10 
ECEC Meet & Greet  
8:00 am  
 
Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  
 
 
  

11 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
 

 

12 
 
 

 

13 
ECEC First Day of 
School!  
 
 
 
 
 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
Past  Presidents 
Mtg. 7:00 pm  

14 
Executive Committee 
Meeting  7:00 pm  
 
 
 

 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
ECEC Welcome Back 
Shabbat  9:15 am  
 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm 
 
 
 

18 

Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
 
 

19 

Religious School 
Teacher Training 
10:00 am  
 
 

20 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
Sisterhood Board 
Mtg. 7:00 pm  

21 

Board of Directors  
Mtg.  
7:00 pm  
 
 

 
 

22 
Youth Open House 
Registration 6:30 pm  
 
 
 

23 
 
 

24 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
Birthday Shabbat 
 
 

25 
Shabbat Services   
9:15 am 
 
Bat Mitzvah of  
Leah Lubin 
 
Shabbos Squad  
10:15 am 
 
ShabbatTOT  
Together 10:30  
 

 

26 

First Day of Religious 
School  9:00 am  
 
USY & Kadima Beach 
BBQ 11:00 am  

27 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
 
 
 
 
 

28 
Sisterhood Kickoff 
Babka Bake 6:30 pm 
 
Kadima Board Mtg. 
6:45 pm 

29 
HAZAK Welcome 
Back BBQ 5:00 pm  
 
USY Board Meeting 
7:00 pm  

30 31 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  

 

August 2018 



 

A Message from Rich Cohen  
about Pathways to Leadership  

 
It has often been said that there is no business like shul business. While we are constantly 
focused on your spiritual growth and fulfillment at B’nai Aviv, there is also a business side of 
running a synagogue. 
 
What we do, how we do it, why we do it and should 
we continue to do it (a new set of 4 questions) are all 
important things that need to be answered. Our 
newest program will give you a behind the scenes 
view into the operations of our synagogue and 
provide you with insight about the challenges 
Conservative Jews face today and tomorrow. 
 
We will provide you with leadership skills that can be 
used not only at B’nai Aviv, but in other parts of your 
life as well. Your road to leadership is a journey with 
both formal and informal training. 
 
Please join us in our newest initiative to prepare you 
to be part of the next generation of our leaders… 
You Belong Here! 



Pathway to leadership  

DEADLI NE EXTENDED!  

Please apply by August 20th 



From the  desk of  Liz  S inger…  
                            Director of Life Long Learning 

  I am so excited to have found a home here at B’nai Aviv.  I look forward to sharing my 
passion for Judaism, as well as learning and praying alongside all of you.  Judaism has so 
many facets, and I see my position as pinpointing what makes each individual, child and 
adult, light up Jewishly.  It might be students cooking alongside members of sisterhood, it 
may be hearing different voices share opinions and commentary on the texts, it might also be 
having a day of immersing oneself in learning about a holiday.  There really is something 

within our culture that will reach everyone.   I am looking forward to working with lay leaders to build diverse and 
inspiring programming.  
 

In an effort to begin to address this, one of my first tasks is assessing the religious school and augmenting it with 
additional lessons and programming.   
 

Some of the changes that will be implemented this year are the following: 

 Learning goals will be established so there is more of a definitive separation between grades and subject matter.  
  

 Religious schools spend a lot of time on Genesis and Exodus, and tend to ignore the remaining three books of the 
Torah.  To address this, age-appropriate ways to teach the bible in its entirety will be introduced in the classroom. 

 

 Hebrew will be separated by level, so that students who need enrichment, and students who need supplemental 
help, have that opportunity. 

 

 Hebrew reading will be reinforced with games that teach students modern vocabulary. 
 

 Students will be divided into upper and lower grades for communal prayer.  It is in this environment that we will 
focus on the meaning of the prayer and explore it through relevant stories, discussions and activities. 

 

 Mindfulness is a trendy term but it is something that Jews have been doing as part of the mussar movement for 
centuries.  In the religious school environment this can be introduced through blessings, and focusing on a middah 
(value) of the month.  Values are the most transferable skill that we can teach students.  It is a subject that they are 
most likely to see the adults in their lives demonstrate, so why not highlight it in a Jewish context.  This will include 
stories, conversations and an activities that demonstrate the highlighted value within the community.   

 

 There will be a more holistic approach to the holidays; there is so much more to learn and too frequently we focus 
only on the story and customs that are most commonly practiced.  What is the history of the holiday?  Do they 
celebrate it differently in other countries?  What are the laws of the holiday? And finally, what questions are 
answered by the commentaries that we aren’t even thinking to ask?   

 

My philosophy of religious education: how a student views their identity and Judaism as a whole, is largely grounded in 
their educational experiences.  It seems simple. If children have a positive experience in religious school, and we do our 
job in ensuring they foster a love of learning, they will want to continue to be involved and affiliated through 
adulthood.  This makes the role of the religious school even more profound because of the implications when the 
reverse happens.  The relationship must be one of partnership between the home and the synagogue.   
 

 I look forward to working together and finding ways to create more meaningful Jewish moments for you and your 
family.  
 

B’Shalom, Liz 



B’nai Aviv  
TREE OF LIFE ORDER FORM 

 
NAME:  _____________________________________________   DATE  ____________ 

ADDRESS:  _____________________________________________________________ 

CITY __________________   STATE _____    ZIP _______    PHONE (____) ___________ 

 

I wish to purchase ___________ (quantity) leaf or leaves, for $250 each.   
To reserve a leaf, it must be paid for in full.  Please submit this form, along with your check 

made payable to B’nai Aviv, 1410 Indian Trace, Weston, FL  33326. 
 

Note:  Each line is limited to twenty-four (24) characters.  You do not have to use all lines.  
Memorials will not be accepted as a Tree of Life inscription.  

 

LEAF:  Line 1  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 2  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 3  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 4  ______________________________________________________ 

 
LEAF:  Line 1  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 2  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 3  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 4  ______________________________________________________ 

 
LEAF:  Line 1  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 2  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 3  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 4  ______________________________________________________ 

 

 
 

FOR OFFICE USE ONLY 
 

Date Paid __________________    Amount Paid  ______________    Check # ___________    CCd # __________________ 
 

Date Ordered  ________________             Date Received  _________________          Date Installed ____________ 

    Additional Notes:  ___________________________________________________ 



 
 
 
 

 
 
WOW! the summer has flown past us and we find ourselves heading back to 
school. We have a lot going on this time of year so we have lots to share. 
 
In keeping with that central theme, our Early Childhood Education Center is 
developing ideas and concepts to enhance that sense of community within 
our own program.  
 
We have started renovation of our preschool classrooms. Classroom #101 is 
completely  renovates  and will be become our younger infant room. We 
have grown in enrollment and need to have two baby rooms this year. 

Naming opportunities are available per classroom starting at $10,000 each.   
 
Our natural classroom outside is in the final stages of completion and we can't wait to use it! Come check it 
all out!  
 
Preschool will officially began on August 13th. And Our PTO is busy planning an incredible year with 
exciting activities and family events.  
 
Our first ShabbatTot Together program is on August 25th.  Come celebrate ShabbatTot together every 
month with us and enjoy a child-friendly Shabbat experience!  

 

B’Shalom, Mindy  

                                                                              

  From the desk of… 

Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director  

Scenes from summer... 





The deadline for the September  Bulletin is August 22, 2018  
Please submit articles and flyers to melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

From the desk of  
Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

Attention children and teens in K-12th grades..... 
 
We are extremely excited to begin this coming youth year with many 
awesome activities and new programs. First, we are thrilled to offer a 
NEW program as part of our award winning Youth Department called 
“Devorim.” This new Program is for children in Kindergarten through 
2nd grades. We will be offering a series of activities, typically every 
other month. The full calendar will go out in the coming weeks so that 

parents can plan their weekends accordingly. We are very excited to begin this new addition and it will be 
led by our wonderful Camp staff members, Jordan Goldberg and Staci Hains. Watch your mail for more 
information. 
 
On August 22nd, we will be holding our annual Youth Department Open House and Registration. We are 
expecting to see many new and familiar faces and look forward to seeing everyone back for tons of 
excitement. Join us to learn all about our new Devorim program and our existing three award winning 
programs. Chalutzim for children in 3rd-5th grades, Kadima for middle school tweens in 6th-8th grades, 
and USY for teens in 9th-12th grades.  
 
Our youth groups at B’nai Aviv are extremely active and our kids are the most welcoming kids anywhere. 
We pride ourselves on offering the comfort of teens to simply be themselves and provide an atmosphere 
where they can make many new lifelong friends. Our teens are offered the opportunity to enhance their 
Judaism and have fun at the same time. 
 
To begin the youth year, watch for information about our kick-off event for USY and Kadima, a  
Welcome Back Beach BBQ. Bring a new friend and your admission is FREE. Also, watch your email and 
website for the first Sub-Regional event for USY and Kadima on Sunday, September 16th going to 
Rapids Water Park.  

 
SAVE THE DATE: The B’nai Aviv Youth Department will be hosting the cover band,  

“JOURNEY - Never Stop Believin” on Saturday night, January 12th  
to benefit the David Lindenbaum Youth Scholarship Fund 

B’Shalom, 
Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

mailto:lynne@bnaiaviv.org










Call Us! Email Us!  
We rely on our synagogue members, their friends and families to let us know when 

someone is hospitalized, suffering any illness, etc.  
 

The clergy would also like to hear the good news, such as celebrating a birth,  
graduation, special anniversary or birthday, promotion, honor or any other simcha.  

 
 In order to better keep everyone informed, please share this information with us by 

calling the office at 954-384 - 8265 or email: melissa@bnaiaviv.org 
Thank you for your help! 

Be a Kiddush Sponsor   
We invite you to Sponsor our Weekly Shabbat Kiddush  

 Birthday?  Anniversary? Upcoming Wedding?  
 

Celebrate by being a co-sponsor of  our weekly Kiddush  
on Shabbat morning. Please call the office for more 
 information or to reserve your date. 954-384-8265 

 

B’NAI AVIV is on AmazonSmile! 
Yes! Now you can go through smile.amazon.com to make purchases and chose 
B’nai Aviv as the charity of your choice. 
 

Simply go to smile.amazon.com from the web browser on your computer or mo-
bile device. On your first visit to AmazonSmile (smile.amazon.com), you select 
B’nai Aviv as your charitable organization to receive donations from eligible pur-
chases. Amazon will remember your selection, and then every eligible purchase you 

make at smile.amazon.com will result in a donation. Tens of millions of products on AmazonSmile are 
eligible for donations. You will see eligible products marked “Eligible for AmazonSmile donation” on their 
product detail pages. 
 

AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support B’nai Aviv Synagogue every time you 
shop, at no cost to you. When you shop you’ll find the exact same low prices, vast selection and conven-
ient shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion of the 
purchase price to our Organization. 

Now you have another great reason to go shopping! 



From the desk of…  

Corinna Black -Kushner, Sisterhood President 

As I begin my second year as Sisterhood President, I want to take a moment to 
thank all the truly special people who helped make this past year a success.  I am 
very excited about the year to come.   
 
In June we had a fantastic turnout for our 2018-2019 calendar planning meeting. 
Together, we have put together what I anticipate to be some very exciting 
programs. This year we will even be teaming up with Men's Club on some events.  
Our pet project for this year will be to support our ECEC. We will be collecting 

school supplies at our kickoff and throughout the year (a list of supplies requested is at the bottom of the 
page. 
 
Our High Holiday Card proceeds will also support the ECEC.  The mailers for the Holiday Cards have gone 
out and you should have them already.  Please consider participating by sending a High Holiday Card to your 
fellow congregants.   
 

Our next board meeting will be Monday, August 20 
Our annual Kickoff  this year will be on Tuesday, August 28th.   

We will be making BABKA!!   
 
Some of our other events will be: 
 Sunday, October 7- renowned Doctor, author and B'nai Aviv member- Ilana Newman, will be speaking 

on "Taking Pain Control into Your Own Hands" 
 Thursday, November 8- BUNCO is back!  
 Saturday, February 2- join us for the ever popular (and always sold out) Progressive Dinner 
 Thursday, March 7- we will have a speaker discussing how to "Declutter your life and your closets"! 
 Thursday, April 4- will be a glass etching art project 
 Sunday, May 5- will be a pre-mothers day chocolate making event 
 
Of course there will be other programs and events (Purim baskets as well).  

 
B'Shalom, 

Corinna Black-Kushner  
   
                                            B’nai Aviv ECEC school supply wish list:      

  Glue Sticks and Glue Bottles   Dot Art Markers  

  Water Color Paint     Dry Erase Markers 

  Labels & Card Stock Paper   Manila Folders 

  Folders with Pockets    Gift Cards  

    

     





 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Welcome to the new officers of Hazak:  
  

 Co-Presidents Stanley and Joan Cohen 
 Secretary Sonia Androphy 

 Treasurer Phyllis Lipof 
 
HAZAK is delighted to invite our senior congregants to join and participate in an exciting 
and joyful year of programming.  We will be meeting on the fourth Wednesday of each month 
at 1:30 pm, with two dinners and entertainment at 5:00 pm.  Our goals are to provide a 
program of sociability, camaraderie, entertainment, Jewish cultural and general 
entertainment.  
 

Upcoming Programs for the 2018-2019 year: 
 
 August 29th:  Indoor Barbecue at 5:00 pm with entertainment by Cantor Bill 
 September 26th: League of Women Voters 
 October 24th: Temple member Abe Grungold will speak on   

                "My Long Career Investigating Fraud for the Federal Government" 
 November 28th:  Rabbi Watstein will discuss an issue of current interest. 
 December 12th:  Delicious Dinner and entertainment by Marty Perdeck at 5:00 pm 
 January 23rd: Speaker; World War II Veteran Leonard Wolfe  
 February 20th:  Lunch and a Movie 
 March 27: Interactive Purim Program with Cantor Bill 
 May 22nd: Game Day 
 June 19th: Planning Meeting 
 
We look forward to welcoming current and prospective  members at our indoor barbecue on 

August 29th at 5:00 pm. Please see our flyer for details. 

 













1 
Alexa Bieber 
Ethan Cohen 
Peggy Cohen 
Roni Gilden 
Michael Gorfinkel 
Stuart Harris 
Eli Nir 
Benjamin Sandler 
Evan Schlossman 
Scott Valancy 
 
2  
Samuel Comora 
Brandon Egozi 
David Epstein 
Jessica Genet 
Harrison Riggott 
 
3  
Ian Alperstein 
Lisa Egozi 
Joel Silvershein 
Laurie Snow 
Monica Tuaty 
 
4  
Brandon Perdeck 
 
5  
Ilene Flechner 
Elvira Gorfinkel 
Jed Sanders 
 
6  
Stanley Cohen 
 
7  
Judy Abelow 
Ellen Cohen 
Sol Hettena 
Ethan Tavolacci 
 
 
 
 
 

8  
Nicole Cohen 
Skyler Harris 
Bruce Klasner 
 
9  
Avery Garon 
Ross Leach 
Ryan Morchelies 
Jason van Esso 
 
11  
Marla Bell 
Sara Jaffe 
Howard Wacks 
Craig Weiner 
 
12  
Erica Kostzer 
Jay Kreutzer 
Mark Neuberger 
 
13  
Rebecca Geller 
Samuel Rothbard 
Scott Silver 
 
14  
Judy Feder 
Gabriel Zieper 
 
15  
Jacob Bravo 
Leigh Green 
Jack Heimowitz 
David Huppert 
Phyllis Lipof 
 
16  
Morgan Comite 
Evan Ozrovitz 
 
 
 
 
 
 

17  
Karl Cohen 
Skylar Frankl 
David Morris 
Dawn Steirn 
Justin Weininger 
 
18  
Karen Burk 
 
19  
Dara Frankl 
Viki Freinberg 
Benjamin Friedlander 
Jason Pincus 
Erin Whiteman 
 
20  
Ariel Ben-David 
Lisa Birchfield 
Sanford Cohen 
Leah Lubin 
Selma Yudewitz 
 
21  
Ariana Ensel 
Sheila Grenitz 
 
22  
Max Adamsky 
Eliana Genet 
Carmen Reinhard 
 
23  
Ruth Goldin 
Cy Gruberg 
Jacqueline Sheir 
 
24  
Diane Abelson 
Michael Davenport 
Kristin Green 
Evan Lustig 
 
 
 
 

 
25  
Liron Ben-David 
Laura Bonazoni 
Ethan Gellman 
Carly Huppert 
Peter Koenigsberg 
Ellen Port 
Brittany Sunshine 
Benjamin Yeini 
 
26  
Byron Jaffe 
Jesse Linevsky 
 
27  
Stephen Bender 
Marisa Braun 
Allison Kava 
Mitchell Samuels 
 
28  
Elise Coren 
Deana Feingold 
Sandi Nirenberg 
Debbie Regent 
 
29  
Chloe Blum 
Robert Goldberg 
Sofie Gress 
 
30  
Michael Margulies 
Alyssa Zlatkin 
 
31  
Rachel Cohen 
Craig Miller 
Lauren Silver 
Daniel Tagger 



2  
Heath & Lisa Glick 
 
3  
Justin & Ellen Weininger 
 
4 
Baruch & Taly Cohen 
Byron & Beth Jaffe 
Larry & Jodi Jaffe 
Marc & Michele Lender 
 
5  
Michael & Debbie Kahn 
Kevin & Anne Perry 
 
6  
Harvey & JoAnne Lieberman 
 
7  
Owen & Mona Hass 
 
8  
David & Lisa Goetz 
David & Janet Stecher 
 
9  
Manny & Helene Diner 
Louis & Judy Feder 
Barry & Allison Fiedel 
 
10  
Manuel & Lisa Synalovski 
 
 
11  
Alan & Brenda Bresalier 
Jeffrey & Stacy Sandler 
Martin & Julie Schwartz 
 
12  
Warren & Claire Grossman 
Mitchell & Michelle Whiteman 
 
 

 
15  
Joseph & Heather Schimmel 
Howard & Sheila Wacks 
Scott & Perla Willis 
 
16  
Benny & Debra Bejar 
Joel & Phyllis Doobrow 
Steven & Susan Kass 
Allen & Beth Katz 
 
17  
Randy & Fortuna Bookbinder 
Andrew & Romy Yaffa 
 
18  
Harold & Sharon Rabinovitz 
Bruce & Sheri Schour 
 
19  
Jack & Shirley Miller 
 
20  
Ed & Adela Diamond 
Warren & Dara Frankl 
 
21  
Mitchell & Pamela Morgan 
 
 
 
 

 
22 
Brian & Wendy Bieber 
Joel & Carol Brown 
Stuart & Nancy Schoenburg 
David & Felicia Smith 
Martin & Sandy Sundel 
Jason & Janelle Wolf 
 
23  
Randy & Becky Califf 
Robert & Rebecca Trinkler 
 
24  
Christopher & Karen Benson 
Max & Vicki Rosen 
 
25  
Ira & Karen Sheskin 
 
26  
Jesse & Susan Faerber 
Lee & Lanee Friedel 
Zeff & Vicki Ross 
 
28  
Steven & Susan Marx 
 
31  
Brian & Gina Gotkin 
Marc & Robyn Leach 
Sheldon & Karen Rose 

You Can Have an Aliyah on Shabbat in 

honor of your birthday or anniversary!    

Although there  is usually a Bar or Bat Mitzvah 

each Shabbat, the first Aliyah is always reserved  

for the congregation.  If you would like this 

Aliyah, please call the synagogue office two to 

three weeks prior to the requested date. 



“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud 

Donations Received July 13, 2018 - August 1, 2018 

 General Donation Fund 
 Get Well Soon to 
 

 Benita Ross 

 Phyllis Lipof  

 Anita Kirshen 

 Phyllis Lipof 

 

 In Appreciation 
 

 of Jerry Linder & Judy Schwab for you kindness & generosity 

 Allan & Benita Ross  

 of Howard & Sheila Wacks for your kindness & generosity 

 Allan & Benita Ross  

 of Howard & Lisa Greenberg for your kindness and generosity 

 Allan & Benita Ross  

 to Mark & Rhonda Siegel for your kindness and generosity 

 Allan & Benita Ross 

 

 In Honor of 
 

 Rabbi Watstein and Cantor Lieberman 

 Jeanne Finkelstein 

 

 In Memory of 
 

 Philip Feinberg, beloved father of Randi Rothfield 

 Scott & Esther Cohen  

 Chester Geller, beloved father of Lisa Greenberg 

 Scott & Esther Cohen  

 Elizabeth Wolfson, beloved mother of Eli Wolfson 

 Stanley & Joan Cohen 

 Steven & Susan Linch  

 Philip Feinberg, beloved father of Randi Rothfield 

 Jeffrey & Stacy Sandler  

 Barbara Feinstein, beloved grandmother of Scott Daub 

 Jeffrey & Stacy Sandler 

 

 Mazal Tov to 
 

 the Wolfson Family on the engagement of Jill Wolfson to Eric 

Jacobson 

 Jerome & Gloria Ladau  

 Amy & Richard Sherman on the birth of their new grandbaby 

 Roy & Ellen Oppenheim 
 

Yahrzeit Fund 
 
 Harriet Brief 

 

 In Memory of 
 

 Howard Androphy, beloved husband 

 Abraham Androphy, beloved father‑in‑law 
 Sonia Androphy  

 Edward Bass, beloved father 

 Leanna Blacher  

 Harvey Bullock, beloved husband 

 David Garrett, beloved brother 
 Anita Bullock  

 Myra Schreidell, beloved mother 

 Heidi Dermer  

 Lenore Faerber, beloved mother 

 Jesse Faerber  

 Wilfred Goldman, beloved father 

 Judy Felt  

 Norman Flint, beloved father 

 John Flint  

 Sidney Forman, beloved father 

 Edward Forman  

 Joe Forman, beloved father 

 Robert & Deborah Forman  

 Bertha Abrahams, beloved aunt 

 Michael Gorfinkel  

 Alvin Richelson, beloved father 

 Dorothy Fishel, beloved grandmother 
 Merna Gross  

 Abner Kupersmith, beloved uncle 

 Amy Heywang  

 Helen Higer, beloved mother of Manuel 

 Isidore Berman, beloved father of Eileen 
 Manuel & Eileen Higer  

 Robert Kenneth Franzblau, beloved brother 

 Arlene Kaplan  

 Louis Levy, beloved father 

 Mitchell Levy  

 Harold Kailes, beloved father 

 Frank Ventry, beloved stepfather 
 Lisa Milenkovic  

(Continued on page 27) 



Your Ad Can Be Placed Here! 
 

Ad Space is now available for our Monthly Digital Bulletin 
Contact the Office :954-384-8265 or lynne@bnaiaviv.org 

Important Notice! 
If you are NOT  
receiving the  

WEEKLY ENUZ   
from B’nai Aviv,  

please contact the  
Synagogue office.  

954-384-8265 or  
melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

   

  
 
 

 

  JOIN US WEEKLY  
FOR SERVICES 

 
Friday  evening                          6:30 pm 
Saturday morning                      9:15 am 
Sunday morning                        9:00 am 

 
Daily Morning Minyan at B’nai Aviv  
Monday-Friday                          7:30 am 

 
Daily Minyan at Posnack JCC 

Monday-Thursday Evenings      7:30 pm 
Sunday Mornings                       8:30 am      

 Doreen Querido, beloved cousin 

 Hannah Querido, beloved aunt 

 Sarah Lasky, beloved grandmother 

 Sam Gitlen, beloved grandfather 
 David & Eleanor Morris  

 Erica Nirenberg, beloved mother 

 Joel Nirenberg  

 Joseph Dimant, beloved grandfather 

 Meyer Nirenberg, beloved father‑in‑law 
 Sandi Nirenberg  

 Sol Pakowitz, beloved father 

 Albert Pakowitz  

 Sylvia & Harold Reinhard, beloved parents 

 Sanford Reinhard  

 Sondra Rosner, beloved mother 

 Jeffrey Rosner  

  

Ben Wilk, beloved father 

 Benita Ross  

 Harry Samrick, beloved father 

 David Samrick  

 Irving Weininger, beloved father of Justin 

 Bella Pressman, beloved mother of Ellen 
 Justin & Ellen Weininger  

 Rochelle Goldstein, beloved mother 

 Mitchell Whiteman  

 Miriam Hansman, beloved mother 

 Michelle Whiteman 
 

 Youth Scholarship Fund 
 Mazal Tov to 
 

 Idel & Howard Leibowtiz on the birth of their granddaughter, 

 Maya Parker 

 

 Dana & Rob Isbitts on the engagement of Jordann to Zack 

 Zieper 
 Steven & Leslie Berke 

 

(Continued from page 26) 



Professional Staff 

   Rabbi Adam Watstein 

   Cantor William C. Lieberman 

   Lynne Balaban, Executive Director 

   Liz Singer, Director of Life Long Learning 

   Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director 

   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 

   Joe Castro, Facilities Director 

    

Board of Directors 

Jack Alboukrek 

Shera Anderson 

Jonathan Andron 

Nathan Avrunin 

Benny Bejar 

Chris Benson 

Howard Friedlander 

Nancy Karsh 

Robin Kaye 

Mark Kushner 

Andy Lessem 

Arik Levy 

Bruce Levy 

Seth Lubin 

Karen Saster 

Stuart Sion 

David Smith 

   

Auxiliaries 

   Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 

   Corinna Black-Kushner, Sisterhood President 

Joan and Stanley Cohen, Hazak President 

Madison Burns, USY President 

   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 

 

 

Officers 

   Rich Cohen, President 

   Jamie Cohen, Executive V.P. 

Mitch Morgan, Treasurer 

   Heidi Klauber, Secretary/Auxiliaries V.P 

   Kurt Wasser, Education V.P. 

   Leanna Blacher, ECEC V.P. 

 Joe Schimmel, Ritual V.P.  

   Scott Daub, Personnel V.P. 

   Dale Kotler, Membership V.P. 

   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 

Michael Cohen, Fundraising V.P. 

Ari Paget, Communications/Marketing V.P. 

         Aron Leibowich, Immediate Past President 

 

 
    
 
 

 

Synagogue Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm    
   

B’nai Aviv  
 The Conservative Synagogue of Southwest Broward 

1410 Indian Trace  ~ Weston FL 33326 

P 954-384-8265 ~ F 954-384-0352 ~ www.bnaiaviv.org 


